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2001 - a Camp Oddity

President's Report by Bud Smith

These are the memories of Men's Camp as stored in the hard drive of "HAL" the computer.  Friday's Bird's Dinner was attended by 44 eager campers.  It was with great pleasure that we were able to announce that there were no campers who had passed away in the last 12 months.

Joseph Maiorano gave a short talk concerning being a male and father in this new century.  He continued this line of thought with a program presentation on Saturday night.

Sunday, we had the council meeting and elected a new Vice President and three Council members to terms that will expire in 2004:

     Tracy Rhea          
Vice President

     Bob Young

Council Member

     Alex Gaal

Council Member

     Chris "Fos" Fosnaugh  Council Member

Other Council Men include:

Dave Burks, President. Hank Meyer, Mark Benmayor, Doug Meyer, Bruno Ottavi, Pete Perry and Joe Spangler.

At lunch on Sunday, Paul Perry caved in to the tremendous pressure to part with one of the coveted Tent #1 tee shirts.  An auction was held, with the proceeds going to the work squad kitty and John Ballengee was the top bidder with a bid of $100.00.  Larry Hurtubise was low bidder at $9.99.

Sunday night's program was given by Dave Steinman concerning the economy and where he sees it going.

The Wednesday night "Brawl Game" was the "low" of the week, but we still won 17-13.  Outstanding play was provided by Mark Benmayor as the catcher.  He caught two pop ups and made the final play of the game at home plate.  
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Rich Steinert made several outstanding plays at shortstop.  However, in his zeal to get the ball, his knees got the worst of it.  Doug Meyer hit an inside the park homer to lead the Men's Campers to victory.  Low points were Grant Brown (work squad) at second base and the substitute umpire in the person of Jim Brunot.  Keep trying guys!

The weather for the week was great.  Only a little rain Sunday night and again Thursday night.  

We had a total of 69 campers in attendance for a total of 189 camper days.  

It was my pleasure to serve as the President for the 2001 camp year.  I hope everyone enjoyed the camp as much as I did.  The themes of "2001 - a Camp Oddity and the 4 F's of fellowship, fun, friendship and faith seemed to be enjoyed by all.  I am looking forward to seeing all of you next year and enjoying the good times we shall have at camp.  

Bud Smith, Men's Camp President

The following are the award and tournament winners for Men's Camp 2001:

The C. Howard Johnson Memorial Golf Tournament was won by Paul Perry.

Award Winners:

  Pizzletree:  

              Tom Lee
  Harold R. Matthews 

  Bird of the Year:                Paul Perry
  Berliner Award:                Hank Meyer

Bass Tournament

Through the Bass Tournament, $540.00 was raised to support the waterfront area of Willson.  Alan Rubin won for the most fish (14) and a tie for the biggest fish (16.5") was between Doug Meyer and Brian Kindinger.  

This year, we will continue to support Tracy Rhea's fishing camp, providing equipment and repair parts to keep the camp running at full capacity.  We will also purchase additional fun yaks (Banana Boats or yellow kayaks) for the kids.  These fun yaks are in constant use throughout the summer months!  

Special thanks to Dave Kindinger and Tracy Rhea for organizing the running the tournament, as well as thanks to Ted "let him speak" Magnuson for providing our wonderful prizes

Toinaments for 2001

Chess


Ralph Howes

Goofy Golf

Rich Steinert

Cribbage

Rich Steinert

Tennis Singles

Dave Burks

Tennis Doubles
Burks/Brienza

Darts


Paul Perry

Foul Shoot

Paul Perry (coin flip)

Jarts Singles

Al Weese

Jarts Doubles

P Perry/B Smith

Shuffleboard singles
Al Weese

Shuffleboard doubles
Bast/Howes

Hosenpfeffer

Watts/Weese

Euchre


P. Perry/B. Smith

Bridge


P. Perry/R. Howes

Pinochle

R Howes/P. Perry

Table Tennis Singles
Ralph Howes

Table Tennis Doubles
Grant/Kairat (squad)

Bird's Fund Report

Special thanks to the many men who made contributions to the 2001 Bird's Fund.  This year, $3,509.00 was raised during Men's Camp to help the thousands and youth and adults who will be attending camp throughout the year.  The 2001 project is the construction of a "stage/deck" in front of the chapel area.  This will provide an area for people to stand and perform during chapel and vesper services.  Throughout the YMCA summer camp program, chapel is conducted each day by staff and campers.  In addition to chapels, we will use this new program area for skit nights.  Outdoor Education and Church retreats will also use this updated program area much more for their meetings and gatherings.  We will use recycled plastic lumber for construction, providing minimum maintenance for years to come.

Many thanks to Dave Burks, who provided much of the labor for footers and the initial layout of the project.  Many thanks also to Ron Davis and the Hilltop Y's Men for all their efforts in much of the construction of the project.

Have an email address?
In an effort to save money and receive more timely Men's Camp notices, Camp Willson is collecting email addresses of all Men's Campers.  Instead of receiving mailings via the postal service, we would like to send you Men's Camp mailings by email.  Please email us  with your email address.  If you don't have an email address, don't worry, you will continue to receive mailings!

ywillson@bright.net

Upcoming Events:

Reunion Dinner         TBA (March 2002)

Spring Camp

 April 26-28, 2002

Fall Camp
          August 23-30, 2002

It is with much sorrow that we share that our dear Sky Pilot Rev. Robert “Bob” Scully passed away Sunday, December 9, 2001.  Bob, a long time camper was Sky Pilot from 1978 until 1996.


On a cold October 27, 2001, Men's Campers and Hilltop Y's Men Tracy Rhea, Bob Yocum, Prez Dave Burks, Ron Davis, Joe Martin, Anne Brienza (didn't lift a hammer, just ohhed & ahhed), John Scott, Dave Davis and Larry Gossett spent a productive day building the 2001 Bird's Fund Project: a beautiful stage area for the chapel.  Projects in 2002 include two new summer cabins (Cabin 12 has been shipped to WVA and is gone from camp!), remodeling of the dining hall bathrooms (thanks Ron Davis), a high ropes course and the return of telephones to the waterfront.

